Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61-31.101
License Requirements

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that The Department of Business & Professional Regulation, Division of Professions has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Robert Wesley Sutton on February 27, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:
The petition was denied because it was not in substantial compliance with the requirements of section 120.565(2), Florida Statutes, or Florida Administrative Code subsection 28-105.002(5). It did not ask for the interpretation of any statutory provision, rule, or order of the Department. And it did not describe how any potential provision, rule, or order would substantially affect Sutton’s particular circumstances. Rather, it simply provided a 128-page document without explanation.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Agency Clerk’s Office, 2601 Blairstone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-2202, (850)717-1183, AGC.Filing@MyFloridaLicense.com

Please refer all comments to: Brooke Adams, Chief Legal Counsel, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)717-1513, Brooke.Adams@myfloridalicense.com
